
 

 

 
 
 

 
PORTS AND YACHTING DIRECTORATE 
 
LOCAL NOTICE TO MARINERS NO 118 of 2017 
 

Our Ref:  TM/PYD/63/95 

16 October 2017 
 
 

Laying of Boulders for Revetment in Pieta Creek, Marsamxett Harbour 
 

The Ports and Yachting Directorate, Transport Malta notifies mariners that a project is underway to lay 
boulders for revetment in Pieta Creek in the area between the imaginary line H, I, J, K, L, M and the 
intermediate coastline. 
 
The laying of the boulders for the revetment will be carried out by the bucket dredger San Luca Primo. 
 
In view of the above, all vessels, mooring and ground tackle have to be removed from the above area. This 
includes the area from the area between the pontoon X, Y and the opposite shore. These vessels are to be 
removed with immediate effect and not later than the 22nd October 2017. 
 
The works are expected to commence on the 24th October 2017 and be completed by 15th December 2017 
 
No liability whatsoever will be accepted for any loss or damage made to any vessel, moorings and 
associated ground tackle if left lying in the area after the stipulated date 
 
Masters and operators of vessels are advised to keep a sharp lookout, navigate with caution and slow 
speed and give the above vessel a wide berth. They are to comply with any instructions given by Valletta 
Port Control (Valletta VTS) on VHF Channel 12. 
 
Chart affected: BA 177 
       
 
Positions referred to WGS 84 DATUM. 
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